My Internship Year

By Leisa Wall


As I sit back and think back to my teaching internship, I had a lot of great memories as well as experiences that helped to mold me into the teacher that I am today.  I am very thankful for my experiences and that I now have a classroom of my own, I use a lot of the ideas that I learned.  During my fifth year internship, I worked in a fifth grade classroom at Dublin Elementary in the Walled Lake School district.  I was very fortunate to have a mentor teacher that had been teaching for 12 years.  My mentor and I got along really well and the other fifth grade teachers made me feel like I had been working with them for years.  They included me on all of their planning and decision making which really helped to feel like I was a real teacher.  I am happy to say that they never made me feel as if I was a novice or “newbie.”


Dublin Elementary was a neighborhood school that is in a very nice community.  It is one of 14 elementary schools in the district.  We were fortunate enough to have excellent parent support in all areas of the school.  It was also helpful that there were other MSU teaching interns at Dublin while I was there.  We were able to share stories, both the good and the bad, and help each other make it through some tough days.


I learned a lot during my teaching internship.  One key idea that I took away was that all students learning differently and it is up to us as teachers to meet the needs to every student in our classroom.  I do not want to say that I was naïve before I began my internship but I guess I did not realize how in a class of 20 students there could be so many different learning styles.  I had one boy who missed most of 4th grade due to needing a kidney transplant and because he had missed so much school, he was behind his peers and most of the things that we did had to be modified so that he could be successful with what he was doing.  Before I thought once I was done planning a lesson, that was it but I quickly learned that once the lesson was done being planned that was only the beginning of it.  I might have to modify it to meet the needs of some of my lower students.


I also quickly learned that I really enjoyed teaching fifth graders.  I feel that this is a great age and they have so much to offer.  They are the oldest in the school and in addition to learning there are a ton of last year of elementary school rituals that take place and it was great doing that with them.  I found at the end of my internship, it was very hard to leave my first students and I did not think it would be that hard.  I did not get hired to teach fifth grade but I always knew that I wanted to make it back there some day.  It took me three years but I made it back and I am having a great year with my own fifth graders.


One thing that I do not miss is having to write detailed lesson plans for each subject.  When I was lead teaching, I would have three or four page lesson plans per subject for each day of the week.  I felt that when I went home at night, I did not have a life because I had to sit at my computer and type up what I was teaching over the course of the next few days.  I found out as soon as I got my own classroom that this was not reality and I was relieved.  Yes, we do have to prepare our own lesson plans but the plans that we are required to turn into our principal do not have be as detailed or descriptive.  The only time we have to do that is when we are being observed.  


As I think back to my teaching internship I cannot help but smile.  When I did my internship, I left feeling very well prepared from both MSU and my mentor teacher but when I finally got my own classroom, I was scared!  I was scared not because I did not feel prepared but because I was on my own and there was not another adult in the room to keep a watchful eye on me.  I thought that what I learned during my internship was how I was going to run my classroom but as I look back, what I learned that year is probably only 25% of what I do now in my own classroom.  I was also very thankful to have done my student teaching for an entire year so that I could see how students progressed and grew as learners.  It was also great to see how the classroom community and culture changed throughout the year.  


I will be forever thankful for my yearlong internship.  It was my first experience teaching and running a classroom.  I learned a lot and had many opportunities to reflect back on my teaching, which is something that I still do to this day.  Reflecting on one’s own teaching is something that I am grateful that my internship allowed me to do because it got me in the habit of regularly reflecting on my own teaching.

